

NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC

concerning the

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 2012 Consolidated Annual Performance & Evaluation Report (CAPER)

The City of Appleton has prepared its 2012 Consolidated Annual Performance and Evaluation Report (CAPER) as required by the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development (HUD). The CAPER discusses Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) activities undertaken by the City of Appleton during the 2012 Program Year.

The general public has from May 24, 2013, until June 21, 2013, to offer comments on the proposed submission. Written comments may be submitted via email to roxann.schmidt@appleton.org or via U.S. Mail to: Roxann Schmidt; City of Appleton – Community & Economic Development Department; 100 North Appleton Street; Appleton, WI 54911.

In addition, public comments on the CAPER can be offered at a public hearing that will be held at a regularly scheduled Community & Economic Development Committee meeting on Monday, June 10, 2013, beginning at 5:00 p.m. in the Sixth Floor Committee Room 6A&B of Appleton City Hall, 100 N. Appleton Street, Appleton, WI.

The City shall consider all public input received before preparing its final submission, in addition to providing HUD with a summary of such comments as they relate to the 2012 CAPER. Interested parties can view the CAPER at the following locations: City of Appleton Community & Economic Development Department on the Fifth Floor of City Hall; or at www.appleton.org, CDBG page.

POSTED May 10, 2013